
 

 

 

Nottinghamshire Minerals Local Plan 

ADOPTION STATEMENT  
 

In accordance with Regulations 26 and 35 of the Town and Country Planning (Local 
Planning) (England) Regulations 2012, notice is hereby given that the new 
Nottinghamshire Minerals Local Plan was formally adopted by Nottinghamshire County 
Council on 25th March 2021.    

This document replaces saved policies from our previous Nottinghamshire Minerals Local 
Plan 2005.  The new Minerals Local Plan covers the period to 2036 and sets out the 
background, the spatial context and the strategy and policy context in which it has been 
prepared.  It includes a vision and strategic objectives, strategic planning policies, minerals 
provision policies including allocations and site-criteria, and general development 
management policies.  

The Minerals Local Plan was the subject of an independent examination conducted by 
Nick Palmer BA (Hons) BPl MRTPI, an Inspector appointed by the Secretary of State. The 
examination included virtual public hearing sessions held in October 2020.  The 
Inspector’s Report was issued on 10th March 2021and concluded that the Local Plan is 
sound and legally compliant, subject to the Inspector’s Main Modifications, pursuant to 
Section 20(5) of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004.  

The adopted Nottinghamshire Minerals Local Plan incorporates all the Main Modifications 
set out in the appendix to the Inspector’s Report, as well as minor Additional Modifications 
agreed by the Council.  

The adopted Nottinghamshire Minerals Local Plan and Sustainability Appraisal Report can 
be viewed on the Council website at nottinghamshire.gov.uk/minerals.    Please note that, 
due to the current Covid-19 restrictions, the Council is unable to make printed copies of 
these documents available for inspection at council buildings.  If you do not have internet 
access and would like to see a copy of these documents, please contact us.  
 
Any person aggrieved by the adoption of the Nottinghamshire Minerals Local Plan may 
make an application to the High Court, under Section 113 of the Planning and Compulsory 
Purchase Act 2004, on the grounds that the document is not within the appropriate power 
of the local planning authority and/or a procedural requirement has not been complied 
with.  Any such application must be made not later than Friday 7th May 2021.  

If you have any questions, or require the documents in an alternative format, please 
contact our Customer Services Team by telephone on 0300 500 80 80 or email 
planning.policy@nottscc.gov.uk.  

 

Adrian Smith, Strategic Director, Place, Nottinghamshire County Council  


